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Project No. 2016-04 Soil-Gas Survey/Webster and 191h Streets, Oakland, CA February 22, 2016 

Recommendations 

Based on the conclusions presented in this Soil-Gas Letter Report, GeoSolve, Inc. recommends 
no further environmental sampling for soil-gas is necessary at the subject site. Mitigation of the 
petroleum-hydrocarbons in groundwater beneath the subject site is still recommended. The 
proposed project will be an enclosed structure on the property, which will include ground-floor 
retail and residential uses above retail.  The residential use will be separated by retail 
development and a garage on the first floor. Alameda County Health Care Services Agency 
(ACHCSA) placed a deed restriction on the subject property.  The deed restriction required a 
risk assessment to evaluate the "indoor exposure pathway."  The applicant has met the 
conditions of the deed restriction by conducting a soil-gas survey in advance of their meeting 
with the ACHSA.  The soil-gas survey determined the chemical vapor levels within the soil-gas 
were below the minimum threshold for a change of use at this site. 

If you have any questions or need further information regarding this Soil-Gas Survey Letter 
Report, please call us at (925) 963-1198. 

Sincerely, 

GeoSolve, Inc. 

Robert D. Campbell, M.S., P.G., C.E.G., Q.S.D. 
Principal Engineering Geologist 

Attachments: Figure 1, Site Vicinity Map 

Figure 2, Site Plan 
Appendix A-TEG of Northern California, Inc. Laboratory Analytical Report and 

Chain-of-Custody Documents 
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